

May 2024

Dear Prayer and Faithful Supporters,

First and foremost, I want to thank each and every one of you for your prayers and financial support. Janna and I have been so blessed by those who hold us up in prayer, and give, so we can go tell these ladies about a Saviour who can change their lives. We know that God is protecting us as we drive many long miles and go to some perilous places. We have been to a prison in Tennessee on three different occasions, but we were not well received, unfortunately. This prison is a five-hour drive for us so pray that God will touch in this situation. The chaplain we were working with is no longer there, so we are hopeful with a new chaplain, things will change, and they will be more favorable toward us. We were in a prison in South Georgia in March. We had fifty-two inmates come out for the services and five ladies called on the Lord. March and April we were in the Fulton County jail, an answered prayer, praise God! The chaplain is very helpful. We were allowed to visit two pods for a bible study. Janna does one and I do the other. Three ladies prayed for salvation in the two services while we were there.

The last of March we were in a P.D.C. camp (Probation Detention Center) in Claxton, Georgia. We had a great two-day meeting, and twenty ladies came forward for salvation. I also go to a local jail near where I live once a month. Most of the inmates in that jail have been coming for a while and it is a real blessing to be able to minister to these ladies. Please pray with me as my co-laborers and I do the bible studies, that the attendees will learn to depend on God's Word for direction in their lives so they can draw strength from the Holy Spirit. We encourage them to get in a good Bible believing church when they are released.

The last of April, Janna and I were privileged to go to Zebulon, Georgia to another P.D.C. camp. The first night we had twenty-six inmates come to the service and five received Christ as their Saviour. The second night the chaplain told us that the attendees who were coming to the service were just at that facility to finish out their sentence. The prisons are overcrowded so they moved them there. Nine ladies came out. The preacher who was preaching has the testimony of being in prison himself and he is a living testimony of what the grace of God did for him and can do for them. He was very serious with them, and he encouraged them that if they weren't serious about the Lord that they needed to get serious. The Holy Spirit used his message greatly and two ladies came forward to get saved. Hopefully none of these ladies will return to prison is our prayer.

I received two boxes of Bibles from someone. Whoever you are THANK YOU! We are now packing eighty goody bags for a local police station. We have thirty-five to deliver this month to a fire station. Shank you so much of your faithful support or your faithful support ach months of 125.00 for the months of March and april

In Christ's Service, Linda Fulton Linda Fulton

Proverbs 3:5-6

2 Corinthians 4:5 For we preach not ourselves, but Christ Jesus the Lord; and ourselves your servants for Jesus' sake.